APPENDIX G
Strategic Planning and Budget Committee Minutes
Meeting of April 16, 2007
Attending:  Ali Alikhani, Sudip Ghosh, Dennis Mays, Randall Newnham (Chair), Lisa Shibley.
Discussion with Lisa Shibley on the Berks College Strategic Plan
A.  Evaluation of Current Strategic Plan (2005-08)
Lisa Shibley reported on which initiatives planned in 2005 have been completed at this point, two years into the three year plan.

In most areas most objectives were met.  However, other objectives have either been partly completed or not started.  This has been caused by several factors:

1. Lack of funding to meet some of the more ambitious goals (new positions, etc.).

2. Lack of office space to put new staff hires if money could be found (we had hoped the new building would be available by now).

3. Changes in leadership—new division heads, new Associate Dean—have meant that some goals have been delayed or may be changed, since they were projects designed by departing administrators.

4. Some goals were intentionally large, areas which are ongoing and unlikely to be “completed” in three years.  In some of these areas we need clearer indicators of success, so we can better evaluate progress.  This will be improved in the next plan.
With one year left in the plan, there is still time to see if some of the remaining goals can be met.  Or should some be changed, since priorities and resources have changed in the last several years?

Lisa will convene a Core Planning Group to reevaluate the remaining goals and give suggestions to the Administrative Council and the new Strategic Planning Council.
Lisa provided two documents to explain the current plan—one a brief statistical summary of goals completed in each plan area, and one a detailed listing of each goal and its results.

It was agreed that Lisa will create a new document to present these results to the College Senate, one which is more detailed than her brief summary but shorter than the detailed document.

B.  Next Strategic Plan (2008-11)

Lisa presented a document outlining her ideas for creating the next Strategic Plan.  

A key element of this new plan is the creation of a permanent Strategic Planning Council.  This will help ensure that Planning is not something we do once every three years and then forget about.  Ideally, members of the Council will commit to serve for an entire three year plan, meeting perhaps twice a year to evaluate the plan’s success.  

Another key element is the creation of a new body, a Core Planning Group.  This smaller group will meet more frequently.  It will also help the SPC by interacting with the Task Force Groups which write sections of the plan, helping them to turn their suggestions into concrete plans with measurable outcomes.  The Core Group will also help to weld the various Task Force plans into one plan that fits together well.  The Core Group will thus hopefully make the job easier for both the SPC and the Task Forces.
In all areas, an effort will be made to ensure that there are clear indicators of success, and that the plan contains concrete goals in such key areas as enrollment growth, number of majors offered, percentage of students completing degrees at Berks, etc..

Beyond the next three year plan, Lisa would like these new bodies to consider a longer-range plan for the college, perhaps synchronized with our ten year Master Plan (which focuses on physical plant issues).  This longer-range plan would not be required by PSU, and thus would not need formal approval, as the three year plans do.  But creating such a plan would be very helpful to the college.

The Strategic Planning and Budget Committee unanimously approved of Lisa’s plan (with some minor friendly amendments in wording).

Lisa’s document proposing this new planning system, along with a proposed timeline, will be forwarded to the Senate for debate and a vote of endorsement at its next meeting on March 30.

--Submitted by Randall Newnham
